
 

 

Hello Neighbors, 

Spring is just about here! Te days 
become longer and the weather 
grows warmer. Plants come alive 
and fowers bloom. It’s a beautiful 
time of year. 

Still, people with hay fever and 
allergies ofen sufer more during 
spring. If you are one of those peo-
ple, it may be a good idea to start 
thinking about your allergy medi-
cations before the worst symptoms 
hit. 

Here are some other springtime 
tips: 

• Change the batteries in your 
smoke alarms and carbon monox-
ide detectors. 

• Tune up your bike and make sure 
it is safe to ride. 

•Replace your air conditioner 
flters. 

•Make sure your lawnmower is 
working properly. 

•Clean out your medicine cabinet 
and dispose of expired medications 
properly. 

•Inspect your windshield wipers. 
Modern wipers usually last 6 to 12 
months. 

•Watch for potholes. If you see 
anything that needs our attention, 
please pull over and contact Public 
Works at 610-446-1000 ext. 2264. 

Most importantly, when the weath-
er is nice, get outside and enjoy our 
wonderful park system! Tanks to 
the Board of Commissioners, we 
have a wide variety of parks and 
trails throughout the Township. 
Tanks, too, to our Parks Mainte-
nance team. Tey’ve been working 
all winter to prepare for this special 
time of year. With dozens of facili-
ties throughout the Township, our 
Parks Maintenance team covers 
a lot of ground to keep our parks 
clean and safe. 

As always, if you notice anything 
that needs our attention, please feel 
free to contact your Commissioner 
or me with any questions, concerns 
or comments. We are here to serve. 

David Burman 
Township Manager 

**Please note: In an efort to bring 
you more information in a timelier 
fashion, we now produce this news-
letter internally! 

All residents will now receive the 
same print version with an opening 
message from the Township Man-
ager.  With upcoming issues, you 
will have the opportunity to “opt 
out” of the print version and rely 
instead on the electronic version 
with a customized opening message 
from your Ward Commissioner.** 

We are also proud to present our 
new website at www.havtwp.org – 
check it out! 

www.havtwp.org


 

 

Haverford Township is led by nine Township Commissioners who are elected by Ward residents. Commissioners 
elect their own President and Vice President at the beginning of each new year. Te Commissioners appoint a 
Township Manager who then oversees a sizable staf. 

Regular Meetings of the Board of Commissioners are held the 2nd Monday of each month at 7:00 p.m. in the 
Commissioners Meeting Room at the Haverford Township Municipal Services Building, 1014 Darby Road, 
Havertown, PA 

Meetings are broadcast live on the Township Cable Channel  (Cable TV Channel 10, Verizon Channel 38 and 
Comcast Channel 5) and replay everyday at 12:00 p.m. (noon) and 7:00 p.m. 

Steve D’Emilio 
200 Walnut Hill Lane 
Havertown, PA 19083 
610-449-5685 
sdemilio@havtwp.org 

Mario Oliva 
1215 Garfeld Avenue 
Havertown, PA  19083 
610-551-3846 
moliva@havtwp.org 

Kevin McCloskey, Esq. 
2436 Whitby Road 
Havertown, PA  19083 
267-414-7393 
kmccloskey@havtwp.org 

Daniel Siegel, Esq. 
1705 Marilyn Drive 

Andy Lewis 
356 Exeter Road 

Larry Holmes, Esq. 
2109 Chestnut Avenue 

Havertown, PA  19083 Haverford, PA  19041 Ardmore, PA 19003 
610-446-1117 610-675-4467 215-575-7153 
dansiegel@4haverford.com allewis4@gmail.com lholmes@havtwp.org 

Conor Quinn 
669 Washington Avenue 
Havertown, PA 19083 
610-716-9232 

Gerry Hart, MD 
610 Penfeld Avenue 
Havertown, PA  19083 
267-408-1088 

William Wechsler 
108 N. Morgan Avenue 
Havertown, PA  19083 
610-789-2299 

cquinn@havtwp.org ghart@havtwp.org bwechsler@havtwp.org 
~page 2~ 

mailto:kmccloskey@havtwp.org
mailto:moliva@havtwp.org
mailto:sdemilio@havtwp.org


   

Te Board of Commissioners adopted the 2020 operating budget at its December 9, 2019 meeting.  Te 2020 
budget for the general and sewer funds totaled $48,011,000 and $4,728,181, respectively.  A modest 1.5% real 
estate tax increase was adopted, along with no change to the sewer rate and an $18.00 per year increase to the 
trash and recycling fee, which now stands at $245.00 per year.  For property owners with an estimated median 
assessment of $145,000, the budget increase equated to an annual increase in Township real state tax of $19 per 
year.  For property owners with an estimated average assessment of $175,000, the annual increase amounted to 
approximately $22 per year. 

All local indicators, as well as, the nation-wide narrative 
lead to the same conclusion that the recycling environ-
ment will remain “as is” for the foreseeable future.  

2020 will be an ambitious and exciting year for capital 
projects in Haverford!  Te capital projects fund bud-
get of $19,263,255 includes funding for new hybrid 
and electric vehicles, continued work on the Pennsy 
Trail, over $1.8m in park improvement projects, over 
$500,000 in planned improvements at the Skatium, 
additional road resurfacing, over $100,000 in improve-
ments planned for our historic structures and capital 
improvements for the Library and Brookline sites.  
Te staf is excited to see these plans through to com-
pletion and hope residents enjoy the improvements 
made throughout our Township. 

Te saturated recycling market continues to be a challenge for every municipality.  Still, Haverford is committed 
to recycling!  While we had hoped the recycling market would stabilize to our beneft, we have to reconcile 
ourselves with its continued state and the nearly 100% increase in per ton recycling charges levied against us.  

18% 

12% 

70% 

2019-2020 Haverford Real Estate Tax 
Structure 

Township (2 020) County (2020) School (2019-2020) 

PERMIT TYPE ISSUED PERMIT FEES 
Building 1,627 $ 664,264.00 

Plumbing 835 $ 59,148.00 

Electrical 682 $ 82,802.00 

HVAC 347 $ 106,034.00 

Fire permits 52 $ 8,652.00 

LICENSE TYPE ISSUED FEES 
Amusement 

Licenses 
16 $ 5500.00 

Rental Licenses 892 $ 135,140.00 

Health 182 $ 38,900.00 

Fire Inspections 177 $ 24,715.00 

Additionally, the following contractor’s licenses were issued by the Codes Enforcement Ofce in 2019, with 
$52,607.00 in license fees collected. 

LICENSE TYPE ISSUED 
General Contractors 126 

Plumbers 241 
Electricians 312 
Mechanical 22 
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Ward Transfers Total Sales Average Sale Price 
Ward 1 74 $24,990,900.00 $337,714.86 
Ward 2 95 $27,785,300.00 $292,476.84 
Ward 3 71 $30,279,290.00 $426,468.87 
Ward 4 104 $66,461,942.00 $639,057.13 
Ward 5 80 $37,837,251.00 $472,965.64 
Ward 6 100 $34,418,423.00 $344,184.23 
Ward 7 61 $22,280,050.00 $365,246.72 
Ward 8 79 $28,856,434.00 $365,271.32 
Ward 9 105 $33,528,348.00 $319,317.60 
Totals: 769 $306,437,938.00 $398,488.87 

Transfers Total Sales Average Sale Price 
19 $10,822,500.00 $569,605.26 

Total Residential & Commercial Fees Collected:  $83,665.00 

New Business Use & Occupancy Certifcates Issued:  42 
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In 2009, a petition was fled with the Haverford Township Zoning Hearing Board by Bartkowski Investment 
Group (BIG), challenging the validity of the Township’s sign regulations with respect to billboards.  Te petition-
er asked the Zoning Hearing Board to fnd wheather the ordinance improperly excluded the use and proposed 
to develop non-accessory advertising signs at four sites: 600 and 658 Lancaster Ave., and 1157 and 2040 West 
Chester Pike. Te drawings fled with the petition proposed a billboard and support structure 48 feet long and 
17 feet tall, with an overall height of 52 feet and an advertising surface (48’ x 14’) with 672 square feet. In 2012 
Haverford Township Zoning Hearing Board rejected the billboards proposed. 

BIG appealed the 2012 decision of the Zoning Hearing Board to Delaware County Common Pleas Court, where 
the Township’s decision was upheld.  Te company then further appealed to the Commonwealth Court, which  
reversed the county court, and remanded the case back to Delaware County.  

Tis December, BIG proposed signs smaller in scale, approximately 500-square-feet and 47 feet high.  In January, 
the case returned to Delaware County Common Pleas Court for consideration before Judge Spiro E. Angelos.  
In anticipation, our elected ofcials organized two community information sessions to advise residents on the 
proposals and upcoming court proceedings.  Judge Angelos continued the case until February 20, 2020 so at the 
time of this writing, no ruling has been made. We will keep the public informed via our website and social media 
once the Court has made a determination. 

SUMMER HAVAGOOD 
TIMES 

Summer edition of the 
HavaGood Times 
will be mailed to home-
owners the week of 

April 20 and will be viewable online. 

CAMP COUNSELORS 
Te Recreation Department is looking for camp 
counselors this summer. Must be 16 or older to apply. 
Interviews are held in March & April.
Check our website for more information – 
www.haverfordtownship.org/parks 

SUMMER REGISTRATION DATES 
Full Day Summer Camp registration begins online 
March 9 at 8am. 
Summer Sports Camp registration begins online 
March 30. 
All other registration begins on April 26 at 4pm. 

SUNSET SUMMER TRAIL RUNNING SERIES 
Check out May, June and July dates for our 
2020 Sunset Trail Run series in the summer 
edition of the HavaGood Times. 

(See back cover for Day Trip Dates) 

Any questions, please contact the recreation depart-
ment at 610-446-9397. 
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Fences, walls and retaining walls may 
NOT: 

•be constructed or replaced without a 
permit
•exceed six feet in height
•be placed in a front yard or extend 
into the right-of-way
•be constructed with the “fnished 
side” facing in
•create a hazard to trafc or pedestri-
ans 
•have barbed wire, spikes or other 
dangerous features
•interfere with access by the Fire De-
partment 

Building permit applications must 
include the following: 
•A diagram of the property indicating 
the location of the fence.  If the prop-
erty is a corner lot, measurements 
from the center of each road must be 
provided on the diagram.
•A description of the proposed fence 
including:
~ fence height from the ground to the 
highest portion of fence
~ type of fence (ex. chain link, split 
rail, stockade, etc.) 
~ fence visibility (ex. spaced picket 
with 2” boards and 1” space) or indica-
tion that the fence is solid.  If the fence 
includes a solid and open portion, 
please indicate the height of each (ex. 
4’ solid with 2’ alternating board.) 
~ linear feet of total proposed fence 

Please contact the Zoning Ofce for 
further instructions and additional 
regulations for fencing corner lots. 

We would like to congratulate Chief 
John F. Viola for completing 50 years 
of service with the Haverford Town-
ship Police Department. Chief Viola 
was hired as a Patrolman on January 
16, 1970. He also serves as Chief of the 
Brookline Fire Company. Tank You 
for your service to the community! 

With the spring sports season ap-
proaching, parking and trafc near our 
playgrounds and ballfelds will in-
crease. Please drive carefully and park 

your vehicle in a responsible manner.
Parking within 30 feet of a stop sign 
and within 20 feet of an intersection 
are violations of state laws. We also 
see an increase in vehicle’s blocking 
driveways and parking on lawns.  
Tese violations decrease driver’s feld 
of view and increase the chances of 
motor vehicle accidents. Please be a 
courteous driver. 

Please be aware of suspicious calls, 
emails and texts you may recieve. In 
recent weeks, we have reports of resi-
dents being victimized by scam artists 
using these methods to commit their 
crimes. Always be leery if the form 
of payment is electronic/gif cards/
Wire Transfer. Visit www.havtwp.org/
Police_Department/Press_Releas-
es_and_Police_Notices.html or contact 
police if you suspect you are a victim 
of a phone scam. 

Ofcers from the Department were 
given Life Saving Commendations for 
actions they took that helped save 2 
lives. 

On Tursday, September 12, 2019 
police and medics were dispatched to 
the YMCA. Ofcer Kenny arrived on 
scene and was led to the victim in car-
diac arrest on the gymnasium foor, af-
ter playing basketball with his 13-year-
old son. Ofcers immediately began 
chest compressions and recognized the 
need to utilize an AED. Afer shock-
ing, ofcers continued CPR, switching 
of when necessary, until the arrival 
of Narberth Ambulance personnel. 
Sergeant Reynolds, Ofcer Fuller and 
Ofcer Kenny took direct, immediate 
and positive action to preserve the 
life of another human being who was 
clearly in danger of dying. 

Ten, only 4 days later, on Monday, 
September 16, 2019, police were 
dispatched to Citizens Bank, 160 West 
Eagle Road, for a report of a subject 
down. Ofcers Fuller, McCreight and 
Viola arrived on scene and found the 
victim was in cardiac arrest. Ofcers 
immediately began chest compressions 
and recognized the need to utilize the 
AED.  Sergeant Reynolds, Ofcer Full-
er, Ofcer Kenny, Ofcer McCreight 
and Ofcer Viola instinctively acted in 
a heroic manner and provided 

lifesaving treatment at the most criti-
cal stage. Tese Ofcers are a credit to 
themselves, Haverford Township and 
the Haverford Township Police De-
partment. For their actions, they were 
awarded an ofcial Commendation for 
a Life Saving Event. 

Great job by all the Ofcers involved! 

Help Haverford Fight Global 
Warming! 

Haverford Township is doing its part 
to fght climate change, are you? Res-
idents and businesses must do their 
part to achieve our long term goals 
since they produce the vast majority of 
greenhouse gas emissions. 

 Go to the EAC web page and fnd 
links to videos and 1 pagers with 
simple advice. Search “HAVERFORD 
EAC” or fnd all of our guidelines at 
(www.havtwp.org/Boards_and_Com-
missions/Environmental_Advisory_
Committee.html) 

3 simple things you can do to make a 
big impact: 

➢ Switch to Green Power – use 
our “Shop for Renewable Power” guide 
to avoid the pitfalls or go to www.
makebenproud.com. Consider install-
ing solar on your home or business. 

➢ Buy a Green Vehicle – Hybrids 
have the lowest lifetime cost of own-
ership! Electrics and hybrid plug-ins 
– with renewable energy – keeps you 
on the go with low carbon emissions. 
Used plug-ins and EVs are cheap and 
you can get a tax rebate even for used 
EVs. 

➢ More Meatless Meals - Live-
stock, especially cattle, produce 
methane and represent almost one 
third of the greenhouse gas emissions 
from agriculture. If every family added 
one or two more meatless meals to the 
menu each week, it would have a big 
impact! 

To get help from your neighbors on 
any of the above, email havswitch@
gmail.com! 
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Te Board of Commissioners estab-
lished an anti-discrimination policy 
(Ordinance 2626, Chapter 183) in 
February of 2011. Te Ordinance pro-
hibits discrimination in employment, 
housing, and public accommodations 
(such as restaurants, stores, and banks) 
on the basis of race, color, religious 
creed, ancestry, age, sex, national ori-
gin, disability, use of guide or support 
animals because of blindness, deafness 
or physical disability of the user or 
because the user is a handler or trainer 
of support or guide animals.  It also 
covers a person’s actual or perceived 
sexual orientation, gender identity or 
gender expression. 

Te Human Relations Commission 
(HRC) – comprised of seven commu-
nity members charged with hearing 
complaints alleging violations of the 
Ordinance – ensures that all members 
of Haverford Township enjoy equal-
ity and equal protection under the 
Ordinance. It achieves this through 
education, community outreach, and 
mediation of complaints. Te HRC is 
non-partisan and non-proft, and there 
is no charge for its services. 

For more information on our meeting 
scheduled, times check us out at www. 
havtwp.org/Boards_and_Commis-
sions/Human_Relations_Commission 
and for upcoming events check us out 
on Facebook at  www.facebook.com/ 
HRC.HavTwp 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
Te famous Slinky toy was born from 
the invention of Township resident, 
Richard James in the 1940’s.  Te 
Slinky debuted at Gimbel’s Depart-
ment Store and quickly found fame.  
James’ wife, Betty became equally 
successful as a female CEOO running 
the Company all the way until 1998.  
Tis past August, a PA Historical and 
Museum Commission marker cele-
brating the Slinky was unveiled near 
the original factory site. 

Fun fact provided by:
Historical Commission 

Te Haverford Township Bureau of 
Fire (HTBF) authorized the formation 
of a subcommittee called Recruitment 
and Retention.  Each of the fve volun-
teer fre companies invested 2 of their 
company’s members as representatives 
on the roundtable committee. 
It’s Purpose is 2-fold... 
One, Recruitment ~to generate aware-
ness in a community of 50,000 people 
that the local fre companies are  a 
non-proft, volunteer organization 
AND to develop interest in the volun-
teer fre services that very much needs 
volunteers! 
Two, Retention~ to develop programs, 
create events, and create incentives to 
keep the present volunteers HERE! 

Our eforts resulted in receiving an 
award from the Volunteer Firemen’s 
Insurance Services (VFIS) as one of the 
best programs at the 2019 Int. Assoc. 
of Fire Chiefs sympoium. 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
On January 14, the Township Com-
missioners hosted their 5th annual 
volunteer frefghters recognition 
ceremony at the CREC.  20 volunteer 
frefghters comprised from all 5 com-
panies (Bon-Air, Brookline, Llanerch, 
Manoa & Oakmont) were recognized 
for their years of service and for fre 
service certifcation courses completed 
in 2019. 

~Recognized at 2020 Ceremony~ 
Jr. Firefighter Prefatory Cert. 

Nicholas Hand Oakmont 

Firefighter 1 Certification 

Matthew Bochanski Bon Air 

Christopher Cahill Brookline 

Jason Marsh Brookline 

Kenneth Hamilton Oakmont 
Tyler Hamilton Oakmont 
Michael Talag Oakmont 

Stephen Vecchio Oakmont 

Fire Officer 1 Certification 

Christopher Viola   Brookline 

Brian Orleman Llanerch 

Fire Officer 2 Certification 

William Stapleton Jr. Brookline 

Fire Officer 3 Certification 

Stephen Poole Brookline 

Michael Cora Manoa 

Timothy Regan Manoa 

George Wade Manoa 

Fire Certification Programs 

Vehicle Rescue Technician 

Mary Anne Maguire Llanerch 

Liam McCullough Llanerch 

Kenneth Hamilton Oakmont 

Life Member – 20 Years Service 

Tomas Boran III Bon Air 

Timothy Regan Manoa 

Help Prevent the 
Abuse of Prescription Drugs 

Lock your 
Meds and dis-
pose of unused 
medication 
properly
http://www.
lockyour-
meds.org. 

Medicine Drop Box is located in 
the lobby of the Haverford Town-
ship Police Station
1010 Darby Road
Havertown, PA 19083 
Delaware County Heroin Task 
Force -
http://www.co.delaware.pa.us/hero-
in/index.html 
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